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To All Parents/Carers
	
	Education Services
Sharon Johnston, Head of Education & Learning

2 High Street, PERTH, PH1 5PH
Tel 01738 475000	

Contact		Sharon Johnston
		Direct Dial 01738 475000
                             Email: SJohnston@pkc.gov.uk
                             www.pkc.gov.uk 

	
	
	
Our ref

	
SJ/AT

	
	
	Your ref
	

	
	
	Date
	13 September 2022





	Dear Parent/Carer

Following the sad news of the passing of Her Majesty the Queen, the date of the State Funeral has been confirmed as Monday 19 September 2022. This date will also be a bank holiday to mark the last day of the period of National Mourning. The Scottish Government advises that schools and other settings across Scotland should close on that day as a mark of respect.

Following communication from the Scottish Government we would intend to put the following arrangements in place:

· All schools and local authority ELC settings will be closed on Monday 19 September 2022.

· An exemption to be sought from the Scottish Government to reduce the school teaching year from 190 days to 189 days to accommodate Her Majesty the Queen’s State Funeral Bank Holiday.

· Essential Council services will be maintained on Monday 19 September 2022 to ensure any emergencies in our communities can be responded to.

For the remainder of the mourning period, schools should continue to remain open as normal, with usual expectations of attendance in place.

[image: ]Yours faithfully



Sharon Johnston
Head of Education & Learning
Education & Children’s Services
Executive Director (Education & Children’s Services) Sheena Devlin
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Education & Children’s Services   Executive Director (Education & Children’s  Services)   Sheena Devlin      
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